
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

TO:  City Council 
 
FROM: Jessica Matson, Legislative & Information Services Director/City Clerk 
 
SUBJECT: Supplemental Information 

Agenda Item 10.a. – July 25, 2023 City Council Meeting 
 Consideration of Conditional Use Permit 23-001 and Request for Fee 

Waiver; Corbett Creek Floodplain and Stream Restoration Project- 
Corbett Creek Between E Branch St and 379 Corbett Canyon Rd; 
Applicant - Coastal San Luis Resource Conservation District 

 
DATE: July 25, 2023 
 
 
Attached is correspondence received for the above reference item. 
 
cc: City Manager 
 Assistant City Manager 
 Community Development Director  

City Attorney 
 City Clerk 
 City Website and Public Review Binder 
 
 
Enc 





Cheryl Barton-Petrie 
 

Arroyo Grande, CA 93420 
 
July 21, 2021 
 
Arroyo Grande City Council 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
I am wri�ng to voice my support of the poten�al planned project in the Tally Ho Creek. 
 
My husband and I were flooded out of our home on January 9th, 2023, primarily due to the overflow of 
the creek, which has silted up over years of neglect and restric�ons, and other issues affec�ng capacity. 
There were eight inches of water and mud throughout our house, and two feet of water and mud in our 
guesthouse, which is in the back closer to the creek than the house. We were out of our home for three 
months, and we were lucky.  
 
All the residents on Tally Ho Road from the 227 Bridge to James Way were affected nega�vely by the 
January 9 and March storms--either their homes were gravely damaged, or their yards were. People 
from at least four houses are s�ll homeless, working to get back into them. 
 
Poten�al future damage looms large, and flooding is almost a given if something is not done. I 
understand the creek is a watershed that must be protected and that property lines are unclear, which 
complicates maters. However, with the backing of the RCD, CLC, the city and other agencies, a 
competent solu�on is pending—at least it is a start.  
 
I am also aware that long-term maintenance is an issue, but I am certainly willing to consider the op�ons 
with the city and can be helpful in networking with neighbors. 
 
Clearly something must be done. I believe we all will benefit from the project and its following phases. 
 
Thank you. 








